# THANKS FOR NOT PRINTING THIS PAGE!



To find out more visit www.twinkl.co.uk/eco



# Thanks for downloading and welcome to the twinkl family!

### If you love our resources, you'll love premium!

- Save valuable time- we know how precious time can be, so we've spent thousands of hours creating lovely resources, leaving you to focus on what's most important.
- All the tools and materials you will need to create an amazing learning environment for your little stars.!
- The largest collection of premium resources on the web at less than 1p per resource!
- Find out more about Twinkl premium at www.twinkl.co.uk/premium



## How to change the print size of this resource

- In your PDF reader, click the 'File' menu
- Select 'Print'
- Click the box next to 'Print Scaling' and select 'Multiple Pages Per Sheet'
- You will now have various options, which will enable you to print several pages on just one sheet of paper.



## A brief word about copyright...

By downloading this resource, you agree to the following:



You may use this resource for personal and/or classroom use only. We're more than happy for you to keep your own backup copy though.

twinkl

In order to support us, we ask that you always acknowledge www.twinkl.co.uk as the source of the resource. If you love these resources, why not let others know about Twinkl?

You must not reproduce or share this resource with others in any form. They are more than welcome to download the resource directly from us.



You must not host or in any other way share our resources directly with others, without our prior written permission.

We also ask that this product is not used for commercial purposes and also that you do not alter the digital versions of our products in any way.

We hope you enjoy the resource and we'll see you very soon! x



www.twinkl.co.uk

Date		
110+0		
111110		

N	ame	
	unic	



# THE STONE AGE

### When was the Stone Age?

The Stone Age covers a huge period of time, over 3 million years! It starts from when the first human like animals came into existence. The earliest evidence has been found in Africa.

Early humans arrived in Britain more than 800,000 years ago but Britain has not been constantly lived in since that time due to climate changes. The ice and the cold temperatures during the last period of time known as the Ice Age meant that early humans left Britain in search of warmer climates.

At this time Britain was not an island so they could walk across the land into Europe and Africa.

#### Stone Age Time Periods

#### Palaeolithic – around 3,000,000 BC

During this long period of time, the earliest hominids (humans or close relatives of humans), Homo habilis, who used simple stone tools, slowly developed into the modern humans we call Homo sapiens. Britain was still connected by land to France and Denmark.

#### Mesolithic - around 10,000BC

People led largely nomadic lives as hunter-gatherers, constantly on the move in order to survive. It was during this time that Britain became an island.

#### Neolithic - around 4,500 BC - 2,400BC

This is the time that farming began, pottery was developed and villages were built.

#### Why is it called the Stone Age?

The Stone Age is so called because the earliest humans used stone to make tools with a sharp edge or point. Stone was the material predominantly used for tools throughout the Stone Age.

#### Which countries were populated?

Today there are over seven billion people in the world (7,000,000,000).

Even at the peak of the stone age it was likely that there were less than five million (5,000,000).

- About 2 million years ago Homo habilis appeared in eastern Africa.
- About 1.5 million years ago Homo erectus were living in the Southern Caucasus and Northern China.
- By 400,000 years ago the early human population had spread to Indonesia and Europe.
- By 27,000 years ago they had set foot in Australia, Poland, Japan and Siberia.
- It wasn't until around 10,000 BC that early humans reached North and South America via the Bering land bridge that at that time connected Siberia and North America.

#### What type of houses did they live in?

This depended on the time, and the country. In Britain, archaeologists have found evidence of four different types of dwelling.

#### What clothes did they wear?

People wore animal skins to keep them warm, sewn together using bone needles.

The fine bone needles that have been found were probably used for embroidery as well.

The bodies of a boy and a girl buried around 28,000 years ago in Russia were found with thousands of ivory beads and fox teeth covering them, work that would have taken years to complete.

We also know that people were weaving fabric back then (which could have been used for clothes) and dying spun plant fibres different colours, so maybe fashion started a lot earlier than you might think!

www.twinkl.co.uk Copyright © Twinkl Ltd

Date	Name



#### What food did they eat?

Animals were the main source of food. They would eat all of the animal. When all the meat was stripped off the bones, the bones would be smashed so the marrow could be eaten from the inside.

Marrow is high in fat and would have been a good energy source.

Although it is thought that farming largely began in the Neolithic time, when many more plant based foods became part of people's diets, there is evidence that people were eating food such as beans, seeds, lentils, nuts and grains over 23,000 years ago in the Palaeolithic period.

Their diet was a lot more varied than you might think, including many plants that today we treat as weeds.

#### How did they communicate?

Symbols have been found alongside cave paintings in Europe, used repeatedly in the same clusters in different caves. Similar symbols have also been found on jewellery, suggesting that there was possibly a communication system in existence 30,000 years ago.

#### Dogs

Dogs would help with hunting. Graves have been found where dogs had been buried with tools, like they buried humans with. This tells us that dogs were treated like part of the family.

#### STONE AGE COMPREHENSION TASK

- 1) Where was the earliest evidence of the Stone Age found?
- 2) During which time period were villages built?
- 3) Why is it called the Stone Age?
- 4) When did early humans reach North and South America and how did they get there?
- 5) How many different types of Stone Age dwelling have archaeologists found in Britian?
- 6) What did people wear to keep warm?
- 7) What was the main source of food for Stone Age people?
- 8) Explain what Marrow is and why it was good to eat.
- 9) How did they communicate?
- 10) How do we know dogs were treated like part of the family?

J?

www.twinkl.co.uk Copyright © Twinkl.Ltd